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M E M O R A N D U M
April 28, 2009
TO:  Lake County Planning, Building and Zoning Committee

FR:  Eric Waggoner, Zoning Administrator
        Lake County Department of Planning, Building and Development

RE:  Sturm Subdivision – Vernon Township

        Variations from the Lake County Unified Development Ordinance

The proposed Sturm Subdivision is located on the west side of Elm Road, approximately 1/4 south of Everett Road, Vernon Township.  The subject property is zoned Estate (E). The concept plan submitted by the applicant consists of 5.51 acres and will be developed as a Conventional Single-Family Residential Subdivision consisting of 2 (two) lots one of which has an existing house.  Private water wells and septic systems will serve the subdivision.
The developer is requesting the following variations from the Lake County Unified Development Ordinance:

Variation Requests

1. Article 10, Section 10.10.13.2.b of the UDO requires an 18-foot pavement width for a private street. The developer is requesting a variation to reduce the pavement width to 14-feet.
2. Article 10, Section 10.10.11.1.b of the UDO to allow the cross-section of the private street to meander within the right-of-way.  

The developer’s request for the variation is attached to this report

Recommendation

Staff has considered the requested variations submitted by the applicant and generally supports the requested variations based on the following reasons:
1. The subject property may not be further subdivided, nor is there potential for development of adjacent properties in the future which would necessitate constructing the road to a higher standard than currently proposed.
2. The Lincolnshire Fire Protection District has indicated that they are in support of the variances provided that the pavement is free of trees or brush. The basis for the applicant’s request is to improve the existing pavement to County standards and to conform to the existing configuration that preserves existing trees located in the right-of-way. No new trees will be added and the improvement of pavement will clear any shrubbery that could affect access to the residences by the Fire Protection District. 

3.  It is staff’s position that drainage aspects associated with the road improvements can be accommodated in the existing right-of-way; straightening the pavement will provide no further public benefit. 
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